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Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 19th August 2013

Present:

Committee
Bob Fryer (Chairman), Ann Bush, Alan Elliot, Angela Fryer,

Members
Leroi McLawrence, Graham Reynolds, Joyce Reynolds, Colin Salt



Councillors
Cllr Gary Crookes



Police

PCSO Jon Steed



Guests

John Archer, Ces. Edwards (CCC)

Apologies:
Kathy Boulton, Anthony Dalton, Joe Newby (WREN)

1. Minutes

The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved subject to the following amendments (in italics):

Item 3b Section ii To avoid possible…members of the FRA and Styvechale Grange Residents Association (SGRA)…, Section iii…. should ask the Highways Agency…
2. Matters Arising
Prior to the meeting the Chairman had circulated a note amending the agenda to include a presentation by Mr Joe Newby (Grant Manager) of WREN and Mr Ces Edwards (CCC) on the possible provision of Finham Community play facilities for younger children. Also the agenda was to include discussion on the cessation of GP services at 2 Maidavale Crescent with transfer of approximately 2,500 patients to the GP practice at Park Road (adjacent to Junction 5 of the Coventry Ring Road). See also the FRA website for further details.
Proposed Young Children’s Natural Play Facility – off Howes Lane

Following a meeting with the Chairman on 12th August, Mr Newby agreed to attend the FRA committee meeting but unfortunately he could not come. He sent his apologies together with an outline of how WREN could assist in this proposal with advice on the necessary funding etc. Mr Edwards, who amongst other duties has responsibility for such recreational areas within Coventry City Council, explained the type facilities that could be possible off Howes Lane and the measures that can be taken to help its acceptance by local residents. In order for an application to succeed WREN require that user groups and the surrounding community are fully informed and have been given the opportunity to voice their opinion.


The area is not big enough for installation of apparatus such as swings and seesaws or to play soccer. The area would require some basic landscaping to create a natural play area with a pathway for dog walkers and seating for parents and elderly residents. If prior to conversion there were objections from residents of adjacent properties concerning noise levels; it would be appropriately landscaped.  Photographs of such a local play area were shown. 


Funding of the project would be by “Fundraising and Contributing Third Parties (CTP).” WREN has funding schemes and the Veolia Trust can be simultaneously approached for funding. WREN can also provide funding for the upkeep of this play area.

Mr Newby recommended that the City Council approach both WREN and Veolia for funding towards the eligible project’s elements.  Applications should be filed by October as the next round of funding would be next spring.

3. Police Report

a) Crime statistics

Figures were generally down but the details were not yet available
b) Speed checks

Speed checks had been effective with drivers now obeying the speed limit.

c) Parking Tickets – the parking tickets issued to residents at the junction of Daleway Road and Green Lane previously have been withdrawn and the yellow lines have been painted over but not burnt off as expected.

4. Correspondence

There was no correspondence reported.

5. Treasurer’s Report
With the absence of the Treasurer there was nothing to report.

6. Rounds Report

Two Rounds have been submitted so far.

Due to the shortness of time the Councillor’s Report, and reports on Roads & Footpaths, and Planning were not discussed.

7. Any Other Business
As mentioned in Matters Arising the meeting went on to discuss the transfer from the Dr Jag’s practice of circa 2500 patients (including many) from Finham to a larger practice at Park Road. This practice is not easy to get to for people using the bus involving a walk which elderly patients could find taxing. Parking was not an easy matter either. The Local Area Team of NHS England do not appear to have given enough thought to the consequence of the proposals. Arrangements appear to have been made to execute the transfer with little consultation. It is to be hoped that NHS team can be persuaded to review their plans.

The Highways Agency have issued the latest plans for the A45/46 improvements between the Tollbar End junction and the Stivichall Interchange. These are available in Finham Library and at the Coventry Council House Reception for inspection. Those wishing to make their concerns known should do so by 20th September.

8. Date of Next Meeting 
23rd September 2013
